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It’s that time of year again…….. 
 

It’s that time of year again when our schools have reopened their doors and hundreds of our young 

people resume the important work of education.  Hopefully their teachers will be returning after a 

restful summer break all ‘fired up’ for the challenges of the new school year.   
 

We are truly blessed in the three Lucan parishes to have schools which are of the highest calibre and 

teachers who are 100% dedicated to their important work.  The influence they have on our young 

people will have lasting effect in their lives. 
 

The work of education is about much more than imparting 

knowledge, it’s about producing young people who are well 

rounded and confident and equipped with the wherewithal to 

become productive members of the society that is 21
st
 Century 

Ireland. 
 

St. Andrew’s Church of Ireland School have moved to bright 

new premises on the Lucan Road and we wish them every good 

wish and blessing in their new abode. 
 

St. Mary’s Boys School in the village have welcomed a new Principal, Dara Burke, and we wish Dara 

every success and happiness as he takes up that important post. He is replacing a man who is ‘a hard 

act to follow’ Mr. Denis Cronin. Denis has made a huge contribution to the life of St. Mary’s both as a 

class teacher for many years and in recent years in his role as Principal. With his quiet and gentle 

manner Denis enjoyed the height of respect from his staff, the pupils, the parents and the Board of 

Management and did much to create the happy and productive atmosphere that prevails in St. Mary’s 

and we all join in wishing him many happy and healthy years of retirement. He has been of enormous 

help and support to his successor and has made the transition a smooth and easy one. 
 

The first few weeks of the new school year tend to be hectic with everything getting up-and-running 

after the summer break, but once the initial hubbub is over life tends to settle into the routine that 

makes for a well-run school.   
 

We have hundreds of children for First Communion and Confirmation over the three parishes and the 

work of preparation in the schools will be supported by parish involvement over the months ahead.   
 

So as the school year 2015/16 gets up and running we wish all who play a part in the work of education 

in our parishes every blessing and happiness for the year ahead. May the Holy Spirit of Wisdom and 

knowledge be their guide. 
 

Fr. Philip Curran 

LUCAN
N E W S L E T T E R

http://www.lucannewsletter.ie/


Lucan Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community 

Centre, Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 

6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening hours: Monday to 

Friday 10 am to 1 pm and 2pm to 4 pm each day, 

closed for lunch 1 pm to 2 pm. For your 

convenience, please arrive before 12.30 p.m. in the 

morning, and before 3.45pm in the afternoon, as we 

close promptly.   
 
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 0761 

07 4000 – opening hours 9 am to 8 pm Monday to 

Friday. 
 

 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline are 

both on the same number 0761 07 2000. 

Our services are free and confidential. 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7 pm to 8.30 pm.  FLAC telephone and 

referral line 1890 350250. Please note that FLAC 

provides Free Legal Advice and not Free Legal Aid.  

 

Students in the asylum protection system to 
gain access to student supports 
From 1 September 2015, students in the asylum 

protection system will have access to student 

supports in line with the current Student Grant 

Scheme. 
 

Students will have to meet the following criteria: 

* Meet the definition of a protection applicant or a 

person at leave to remain stage (other than those at 

the deportation order stage); 
 

* Obtained their Leaving Certificate; 
 

* Have been accepted on an approved Post Leaving 

Certificate course or an approved undergraduate 

course; 
 

* Have attended a minimum of five academic years 

in the Irish school system, as at 31st August 2015; 

and 
 

* Have been part of an application for protection or 

at leave to remain stage (other than those at the 

deportation order stage) for a combined period of 5 

years as at 31st August 2015. 
 

Find out more on the website of the Department of 

Education and Skills. 

 

Nominate someone for Carer of the Year 
The closing date for nominations for the Carers of 

the Year Awards 2015 is Friday 11 September 

2015. 

If you know a relative, neighbour or friend you 

think should be recognised and rewarded for the 

care they provide to a loved one you can nominate 

them for an award. You can also nominate a young 

carer (under 18) for a special award.  

Visit carersireland.com to fill out an online 

nomination form. 
 
 

 

Lucan Senior Citizens 
Looking forward to seeing all our members safe and 

well after the summer break on Wednesday 9
th

 

September. 
 

New members are always welcome. Just call to St. 

Mary’s Parish Centre any Wednesday from 10.30 - 

12.30.  
 

Committee Meeting Tuesday 8
th

 Sept at 10.30. 
 

 

 

Esker Friends of the Elderly 
Our next Social will take place on Friday 11

th
 

September, at Lucan Sarsfields GAA Club at 8pm. 

Music provided – all welcome. 
 
 

 

Conquer your  
Fear of Public Speaking  
Lucan Toastmaster meet every on the 

First and Third Thursday of each month  

at 8pm in the Springfield Hotel see our  

website www.lucantoastmasters.com 
 
 

 

Lucan Social Club   
The Alzheimer Society of Ireland invites you to 

our Social Club in St Mary's Parish Centre, Lucan,  

Wednesday morning 10.30 am-12.30 am 

from September 30th 2015. 
 

Our Social Club is a place where a person with 

Dementia can come with a family member/carer to 

enjoy a cup of Tea/Coffee & biscuits over an 

informal friendly chat.  
 

The Society have been running these Social Clubs 

for many years now and they are proven to be of 

huge value to both Client and Carer. 
 

Come along and see for yourself......Meet others in 

similar situations to you, get advice from 

experienced staff and relax in a friendly, safe 

welcoming surrounding. 
 

For any further information contact: 

Adrienne Mc Avinue – office 01 862 5706 ext 2.     

Mobile.... 086 838 1215    

http://www.lucantoastmasters.com/


Foróige Youth Club 
at Esker Lane 
Educate Together  
We're holding an Open/ 

Registration Night for teens and parents interested 

in the club on 11th September.  
 

Are you 12 ï 15 years old, and interested in 

hanging out, movie nights, drums, music, acrobatics 

& circus tricks, murder mysteries, making films, 

workshops on teen issues, writing a magazine / 

newspaper, making lots of friends, and learning lots 

of new things 
 

Date: Friday 11th September 

Location: Educate Together Esker Lane 
 

Price when joining: €2 weekly subs/ €20 annual fee, 

€30 for two or more kids from same family.  

Contact: Claire 085 1666945 

 

 

Lucan Drama 
Lucan Drama are back in action and have 

already commenced rehearsals for 'The 

Narrator' written by Norm Foster. This is 

a One Act Play and will be participating 

in the One Act Drama festivals around the 

country this season. 
 

However if you would like to act or be involved in 

any way with our local productions come down to 

the Spa Hotel on Tuesday 8th September 8.30pm 

for Readings/ Auditions for 'Happy Birthday 

Me', a comedy, which will be directed by Niall 

Cassidy. As it is a One Act Play it is an opportunity 

for people to be an active part of Lucan Drama 

without being committed for the whole year. The 

play will be performed along with the Festival Play 

on the 21st, 22
nd

, 23rd and 24th of October 8.30pm 

in the Spa Hotel. We hope to have a good turnout 

for the Readings on the 8th Sept. Further details 

will be available over the coming weeks. 

Contacts: Sheila 0872547725; Bernie 0864015794 

Visit www.lucandrama.ie Find us on Facebook   

 

 

Textiles and Lace Workshop 
Carmel Lyons will host a day’s presentation and 

workshop with Textile Conservator Rachel Phelan 

on the 10th October 2015 from 10.30 to 4.30.   This 

will be held in St Mary’s Parish Centre, Lucan and 

is made possible by a Heritage Council grant. 
 

If you have some textiles or lace from the 1800 

early 1900 and are not sure how to preserve it for 

future generation this is the day for you. Please ring 

0876646705 for a place. 

 

Lucan Red Cross 
The Lucan Red Cross will be 

running a course in Practical First 

Aid: 

- Enrolment takes places Monday 

7th Sept at 8pm in the Methodist Church 

- Course starts Monday 14th Sept, duration 6 weeks 

No previous training required. 

 

 

 

Liffey Sound 96.4fm 
Firstly, delighted to report that our 

new Tus funded Administrator, 

Lucan resident, Vincent Carpenter, 

started his one year contract with 

us this week. Vincent will work 

Mondays, Wednesdays and 

Fridays from 10 until 4.30 p.m. 

and will greatly help our operations. We would like 

to acknowledge Tus's contribution to the station. 
 

We also were delighted to be present last Monday at 

the Lucan Festival Launch (kindly sponsored by the 

Elm Leaf Restaurant). The launch and the Festival 

itself will be the focus of next Wednesday's 

"Community Hour" programme, from 9 to 10 p.m.  
 

On a more sombre note, to mark Suicide Awareness 

Week", Teresa Quinn will be interviewing Lucy 

Costigan, co-author of the book "Understanding 

Suicide" on her "Bookline" programme this Sunday 

(6th Sept.) at 11 a.m. 
 

Liffey Sound - Your Station, Your Voice 

 

 

 

Lucan ICA 
Tues 8

th
 Sept: Crafts continuing 

with Eleanor Hewitt teaching 

Ribbon Embroidery 10 – 12.30. 

Other members doing their own 

projects. 
 

Wed 9
th

: Social Night with Mary Curley in the 

Chair, with a fun night of ‘Catch Phrases’! 
 

We welcome a new member Madeline Coffey to 

our Guild and hope she enjoys her time with us. 

 

 

 

Found 
Mobile Phone, on Esker Lawn 

green area. Call Paddy on 086-

3569106. 

 

 



Parish Notes  
 

St Maryõs, Lucan     
www.stmarysparishlucan.ie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Ministers of the Word 

The roster for Ministers of the Word for September, 

October and November 2015 is now available for 

collection in the sacristy for those Ministers who 

have not received it by e-mail.    
 

Ministers of the Eucharist 

The new rota for Ministers of the Eucharist is 

available for collection in the sacristy for those who 

do not receive it by email. 
 

Legion of Mary 

The above meet every Wednesday in the Bungalow 

at 6pm.  We need new members. 

All are welcome.   
 

Christian Meditation 

We meet each Tuesday night at 8pm in The 

Bungalow.  Everyone welcome.  

Sr. Geraldine, 6217158. 
 

Bethany Group 

Bethany Group is available to listen to or just be 

there for anyone who is feeling lonely or lost 

following the death of a loved one.  We meet on the 

2
nd

 Monday of each month from 10.30am-11.30am, 

also on the 4
th
 Thursday of each month from 8pm - 

9pm.  Parish Centre ï 6217041.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

Holy Communion for the sick and housebound 

If you wish to avail of this service or if you know 

someone who does, please contact one of the 

priests. 
 

Parish Ministry 

It is an important part of our ministry to support 

people in times of sickness and bereavement.  We 

would greatly appreciate it, if you would let us 

know if someone in your family is ill or admitted to 

hospital.  Phone Parish office – 6217041 weekdays 

between 9.30am and 2pm. (except Thursday).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Patrickõs 

Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown  
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 
 

Bethany Bereavement Support Group 

We meet on the third Wednesday of each Month 

from 8pm to 9pm in the Pastoral Centre, St. 

Patrick’s Church. This is a free, confidential service 

and is available to everyone in Lucan and the 

outlying areas. We can be contacted through the 

Parish office: Tel: (01) 628 1018 or 089 2507213 or 

Email: stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net 
 

St. Patrickôs Prayer Group  

We meet every Monday night in St. Patrick’s 

Pastoral Centre from 8.30-9.15pm. All welcome. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pilgrimage  

Medjugorje  - 7
th

 to 14
th

 October.  Spiritual 

Director: Fr. Philip Bradley.  From €589.00 pps 

Call Pat or Phil 086 0677392/086 2437653. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      St Mary 's  Folk Group  
Our next Mass is this Sunday at 12.15pm 

Please come and sing along with us. Class 
 

 

 

 
 

St Josephõs College  

Girls  from 1970 to 1975  

Informal get together for a  

chat and catch up  

Spa Hotel  

Friday 11 th  September -  8pm 

Hope to see as many as possible there. 

 

Medjugorje Mass  
 

St Mary's Lucan 

Monday 7
th

 September at 7.30pm 

(Confession and prayers at 6.50pm) 

Facebook: medjugorje mass lucan 

St Mary's Junior Choir  
Our Junior Choir are back practising on 

Tuesday evenings at  6.30pm in the Church. 

We welcome any new boys and  

girls who would like to join us. 

 

St. Vincent de Paul  
Church collection at all Masses next 

Saturday/ Sunday 12
th

 /13
th

 September. 

Many thanks for your generosity. 

 

http://www.stmarysparishlucan.ie/
http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/
mailto:stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net


Morning Soirees  

in St Maryõs Parish Bungalow 
Mondayôs 10.30-11.30am - French Conversation 

Starting back Monday 5
th

 October. 

Tea and coffee for like minded people who want to 

engage in conversation en francais.  Whether you 

know the basics or you are advanced, all are 

welcome to join in and take part on our morning 

francais. 

Wednesdayôs 10.30 -11.30amïIrish 

Conversation 

Starting back Wednesday 16
th

 September 

Tea and coffee for like minded people who want to 

engage in conversation, as gaeilge.  All are 

welcome to join for a cupan tae agus cupla focail. 

Thursdayôs 10.30 -11.30am ï Genealogy 

Date to be confirmed. 

Are you interested in finding your heritage?  We 

will put you on the right path to finding your 

family’s past and tracing your roots over a cuppa.   

Fridayôs 10.30 -11.30am ï Photography 

Starting back Friday 11
th

 September 

Picture this...a morning of tea, coffee and tips on 

how to capture the right image. 

Everyone is welcome 

 

Genealogy Soirees  
Please note that, due to prior plans, the Genealogy 

Soirees in the Bungalow will not start until October 

this year. I'll let you know the precise date shortly.  

Regards for the present.  

Mary (Jackson) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Anam Cara Parent Evening  
Anam Cara is holding its monthly Parent Evening 

on Monday 14th of September 2015 from 19:30 to 

21:00 in Dominics Community Centre, Tallaght, 

Dublin 24.  All Anam Cara Services are available 

free of charge to bereaved parents.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Silver Surfer Awards 

2015 ð Closing Date 4 th  

October!  
Age Action is now searching for Ireland’s top 

Silver Surfers. The Awards celebrate and showcase 

older peoples’ use of the internet and technology. 

We would be delighted if you would consider 

putting this notification in your next newsletter or 

indeed forward it to any groups in your parish 

including The Active Retirement Group that train 

older people how to use computers and technology. 

This year we are looking for enthusiastic people 

over the age of 50 who have an interesting story to 

share about how they use their computer and the 

internet and who will become a role model to 

inspire more older people to embrace technology. 

We are calling on people across Ireland to nominate 

a friend, neighbour or relative who uses technology 

for pleasure or as a way to enhance the quality of 

their life. This is the sixth year of the awards and 

there are five award categories as follows: 
 

The public can nominate someone for an award by 

filling in a form online at 

www.ageaction.ie/silversurfer or by phoning Anne-

Marie on 01 475 6989. The closing date for 

nominations is Sunday 4
th

 October 2015.  
 

The five award categories are: 
 

Silver Surfer Award 
An older person who embraces the Internet or 

technology with a sense of fun and adventure 
 

New to IT Award 
A person over the age of 50 who is new to 

technology and has overcome challenges to become 

an IT user 
 

Hobbies on the Net Award 
An older person who uses the Internet to pursue 

their passion or hobby or who uses IT for 

communication and social networking 
 

IT Tutor(s) of the Year 
An individual or group of any age who provides 

voluntary support to older learners 
 

Golden IT Award 
An individual over the age of 80 who uses 

technology to enhance their life 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nagarhope Annual Church-Gate collection 

takes place this year on 26
th

 /27
th

 September at 

both St. Mary's and St. Patrick's Churches - a 

major fundraiser for Nagarhope, giving 

education and a future to kids in Nepal. 
 

Lucan Gospel Choir  New Member Night  
Lucan Gospel Choir is delighted to be performing at the Lucan Festival on the13

th
 of Sept 

at 2.10p.m. (Stage at Stagg Cycles). Please come along for a great fun, sing along concert. 

Our 2015 New Member Open Night is on the following Tuesday (15
th

 Sept) at 8.30p.m. in St. Patrick’s 

Church,Esker (opposite SuperValu). 

It is a great time to join a very well established community choir as we are preparing for a major concert on 

one of Irelands premiere stages. If you are interested come along or call: 086-0747441. We are hoping to 

double our membership for this very special opportunity to sing on a professional stage.  

 

http://www.ageaction.ie/silversurfer


Anniversaries  

 

BYRNE (JACKIE)  

17 th Anniversary  
Late Sarsfield Park. 

Also remembering our Mam, Nancy. 

Our hearts still ache with sadness 

And our secret tears still flow 

What it meant to lose you both 

No-one will ever know 

We miss you more each passing day 

How much no words can say 

Always in our thoughts 

As we journey on our way. 

So sadly missed, Anne, Robert, Triona, Barney, 

Conor and Liam xxxxxx 

 

 

CURRAN (JAMES)  

2nd Anniversary  
What would I give to clasp his hand 

His happy face to see 

To hear his voice and see his smile, that meant so 

much to me 

The rolling stream of life rolls on 

But still the vacant chair 

Recalls the love, the voice the smile 

Of the one who once sat there 

Nothing can ever take away 

The love a heart holds dear 

Fond memories linger every day 

Remembrance keeps him near. 

Sadly missed by his Wife Tess 

 

 

CURRAN (JAMES)  

2nd Anniversary  
If we could visit heaven 

Even for a day 

Maybe for a moment 

The pain would go away 

We'd put our arms around you 

And whisper words so true 

That living life without you 

Is the hardest thing to do 

No matter how we'd spend our days 

No matter what we do, 

No morning dawns or evening falls 

When we don’t think of you. xxxx 

Sadly missed by his daughters, sons, sons in law, 

daughters in law and all his grandchildren 

JJ's Anniversary Mass will take place in St. 

Patrickôs Church Saturday 5th at 7. 

 

 

 

CORRY (MARTIN)  

6 th  Anniversary  
Late of Lucan Heights. 

Martinôs Anniversary Mass will be on Saturday, 

September 12
th

 at 6.30pm. 

Forever in our thoughts and prayers. 

Sadly missed by Mary and family 

 

 

CROTTY (MARGARET)  

4 th Anniversary  
Late of Airlie Heights. 

A silent thought 

A quiet prayer 

For someone special 

In God’s care. 

Forever in our hearts, Jim, Linda, Michael, Mary 

and family 

Anniversary Mass at 12 noon in St. Patrickôs 

Church on Sunday 6
th

 September.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

The Ideal Goddaughter  
 

Goddaughters should be 
Beautiful inside and out  

Smile when you say Hello  
Laugh at your jokes, funny or not  
Appreciate your dress sense, even 

if itõs gaudy 
Listen attentively to your stories, 

nodding at the right time  
Not be embarrassed when you fall 

over your own feet  
But ext end their hand to help you 

up and brush you down  
But most of all always be glad to 

see their Godmother  
Iõm so glad that I was chosen as 

yours.  
 

mgm  
December 2013  

Baptismal Candles 
Available from St. Mary’s Parish  

Centre or Sacristy. Cost €5. 



Lucan Córus Choir  
Lucan Córus Choir are 

relocating weekly rehearsals 

to St Andrew's National 

School, Edmondsbury, 

Lucan Rd on Wednesdays at 

7.30pm from Wed 9th Sept.  

Lucan Córus is a fun choir for adults. New 

members are always welcome, just come along and 

try it out. There are no auditions or need to read 

music, just great music, great harmonies and great 

fun. www.Corus.ie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Comhaltas Ceoltóirí Éireann 
Lucan Branch 
Traditional Irish Music Classes in 

Tin-Whistle, Flute, Fiddle, 

Accordion, Bodhrán, Guitar and 

much more in Gaelscoil Naomh 

Pádraig every Wednesday evening 

from 6pm. All ages and levels welcome. 
 

Registration Wed 9th Sept in Gaelscoil Naomh 

Pádraig 7.30pm sharp.  Please visit our new 

website on www.lucancomhaltas.com or email 

lucan@comhaltas.net for more details on classes, 

sessions, tunes and music groups. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Palmerstown Camera Club 
The Palmerstown Camera Club serves 

Palmerstown, Lucan and West Dublin, where new 

members are always welcome. 

We meet every Wednesday at 8pm in the 

Palmerstown Parish Centre. Our first meeting for 

the 2015/16 season will be on September 9
th

. 
Check out our websites: 

www.palmerstowncameraclub.ie or facebook 

pcameraclub  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan Adult Education Service 
LIFE Centre, Lucan 
AKSES – Adult Key Skills Education Service is 

part of Dublin & Dun Laoghaire Education & 

Training Board 

MISSED OUT ON EDUCATION FIRST 

TIME?  

Key Skills are a range of important skills every 

adult needs in order to take active part in the 

home, community and workplace.  

The part-time courses we offer: 

• Basic Reading, Writing, Spelling 

• Mathematics 

• Basic Computer Skills 

• Creative Writing 

• QQI Level 3 Childcare  

• QQI Level 3 Office Skills programme 

(six hours per week) 

All courses are FREE if you have not achieved 

your Junior Cert./Leaving Cert. 

Please contact Sharon or Ann 01 6280029 for 

further details 

 

 

SDCC Draft Development Plan  
The Draft South Dublin County Council 

Development Plan 2016-2022 is now on display in 

Lucan Library until Thursday 24 September. Call in 

any time during opening hours to examine the maps 

and read the draft plan. More details can also be 

found at this link:  

http://www.southdublindevplan.ie/  

Warm Congratulations  

To Freda Comerford  of Kew Park 

On the arrival of her new  

Grandson Aidan James Comerford . 

Enjoy, Freda!  

Voluntary Dog Walker 
 

Experienced Dog Walker 

Holds FETEC Qualifications in Dog Care 

Would be happy to walk 

your dog  

on a voluntary basis. 
 

I am offering this 

service to individuals 

who have difficulties 

mobilizing themselves 

and unable to walk their 

dogs. 

Please contact me on:  

085-7499246 ï Paul 

 

Date for your diary..... 

NAGARHOPE 

Fund Raising event in aid of 

Nepal Earthquake Relief 
Sat: 10

th
 October 2015 

Music: Tim & Declan 

Venue: Lucan Sarsfields 

Further details to follow........ 
 

Mary Conlon 087-2410042 after 6pm 

http://www.corus.ie/
http://www.palmerstowncameraclub.ie/


 

 

 

 

 

The programme for this year’s festival was 

launched at the Elm Leaf Restaurant on Monday 

night last, by Minister for Justice, Frances 

Fitzgerald TD, along with Deputy Mayor, Cllr Guss 

O’Connell, and His Excellency, Giovanni Adorni 

Braccesi Chiassi, Italian Ambassador. 
 

 

Festival Chairman Joe Byrne, with Minister 

Fitzgerald, and Italian Ambassador Giovanni 

Adorni Braccesi Chiassi,  
 

The Committee thank most sincerely Jacinta and 

Staff at the Elm Leaf Restaurant for the use of their 

first floor for the event, and for providing 

magnificent food and drink.  
 

Thank you also to The Zara Curtis Irish Dancers 

who performed a selection of dances on the night. 

 

 

 

 The Programme is as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Fri   11th Sept          

The old schooldays 
5th/6th primary class students ask Senior Citizens 

about their schooldays in the 1940's/50's and 60's. 

Lucan Presbyterian Church 11am.  (Free) 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                     

Sun 13th Sept          

Family Fun Day 
Walk the main street of the Village from 1pm to 

6pm in a car free atmosphere and enjoy Puppets, 

Reptiles, Pet Farm, Garda Station Open Day, 

Lucan Tram, Vintage Cars, Food Stalls of the 

World, Bouncy Castles, Street Entertainers. 
 

Two stages will showcase local talent all afternoon. 
 

Wander down to the Liffey Weir and pluck up your 

courage and get into a raft for the experience of a 

lifetime by rafting over the 12 foot high weir. 
  

Enjoy and participate in our world 

famous duck race on the Griffeen River 
 

All events are free except for the 

Rafting and Duck race. 
 

Web: www.lucan-festival.com 

Email: lucanfestival@gmail.com 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/Lucanfes 

Joe Byrne Chairman 

10th Sept:     

Historical Walk through Lucan 
Village 
Meet at 10.30 am at St Mary's Church car 

park. 

Duration approx 2hrs. (Free) 

 
 

Dublin & Lucan Steam Tramway 
Talk and slide show on the history of 

Lucan's tram system which operated from 

1881 t0 1940. 

Lucan Presbyterian Church 8pm. (Free) 

 

Sat 12th Sept           

Tom Byrne Memorial Road Race 
Organized by Lucan Harriers for young 

and old. 

Meet at Lucan Harriers Athletic Track in 

Esker at 10am. 

 
 

Walk the grounds of  
Lucan House and Demesne 
Follow in the footsteps of the Sarsfields 

(by kind permission of the Italian 

Ambassador). 

Falcon display and demonstration,  

Dublin Male Voice Choir,  

Coro Italiano di Dublino,  

Ivan the Viking and friends and 

Comhaltas Ceoltoiri Lucan. 
 

From 2 to 5 pm.  

Tickets ú5 available at the entrance. 

Children 12 and under free. 

 



What dreadful images we 

are seeing on the news this 

week as people flee to the 

safety of Europe  – the 

mileage they’ve covered 

doesn’t bear thinking about, 

and on top of that, many of 

them not making it to safety. 

Let’s hope and pray that such a complex situation 

will be sorted out as soon as possible. God help 

them all! 

 

Great turnout at the Cemetery Mass in Esker on 

Sunday last, and the weather didn’t let us down 

either!  

 

Good turnout also at the 12
th

 Lock for the 

Heritage event – a most interesting day – if you 

missed it this time, watch out for next year and take 

the kids along! 

 

Loads of Sport this weekend..... 

The most important in this neck of the woods is the 

replay of the Dubs v Mayo match. Last Sunday’s 

game was not for the faint hearted! Let’s hope that 

the Dubs do it properly this Saturday, and make it to 

the All-Ireland.  

 

Lucan Festival Launch 

We were delighted to be at the launch of this year’s 

event which has a very exciting programme. 

Don’t forget that if you donôt have tickets for the 

Walk in Lucan Demesne, you can purchase them 

at the gate on the day! 

 

Telling stories 
without 
bordersé 
People from many 

different cultures will 

tell stories in Áras Chrónáin cultural centre in 

Clondalkin on Friday September 11, 2015 at 8pm. 
 

It will be the inaugural session of Tellers Without 

Borders in Ireland, and the night will be hosted by 

renowned storyteller Brendan Nolan: 

"We'll start off with 

universal stories that 

everyone will recognise. 

But what we really hope 

will happen is that 

people from many 

different places who 

now live in Ireland will 

remember stories from 

their own cultures and 

share those stories with us. Everyone is welcome to 

attend to tell a story, or, to listen." 
 

Tellers without Borders is a network of professional 

and experienced storytellers who have joined 

together to heal through story throughout Europe 

and the Middle East. 
 

For details Tel 01 628 11 25 email 

tellerswithoutborders@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Zara Curtis 

Irish Dancers 
entertained the 

guests at the launch 

of Lucan Festival, 

in the Elm Leaf 

Restaurant, in 

Lucan Village.  

 

 

Lots of little future 

‘River Dancers......’ 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
Lucan BNS c1952 
Back L-R: Liam Lacey, Jake Dunne,  ? Lanagan,  

Matt  Murray, Kevin Reilly, Michael Condron, Joe 

Harris, Brendan Hughes, Ernie Armstrong, Michael 

Molloy. 

Centre:  ? Lambe, Jimmy Whelan, Con Quinlan, 

Mickey Byrne, Michael Brady,  Dominic Collins, 

Sean Corry, Michael or Liam Reilly, Johnny 

Thompson. 

Front: John Cully, George McGrath, Frank 

Conway, Kevin Barr, Paddy Monaghan, Pat 

Delaney, Christy Lynam. 
 

Paddy McElroy sent in the above photo from Lucan 

BNS – the boys were probably about 9 or 10 at the 

time, when the Boys School was in the Church 

Yard, along where The Bungalow is now. 
 

There are photos of the old school and other 

buildings on the walls of St. Mary’s Parish Centre 

Coffee Dock, so drop in any time and see them.  
 

Paddy and another ‘old head’ got together to name 

the boys, so if any are incorrect or if anyone can fill 

in the blanks – get in touch with Lucan Newsletter.  

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

St. Josephõs College Lucan 
St. Josephôs College Car Park. 

Every 3
rd

 Sunday of the Month 
 

Next Sale: 
20th September 

From: 8.30am ï 1.00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sellersô fees: €15 Cars and Small Vans 

(No Large Vans Allowed) 

Sellersô set-up time: From 8.00am 

Public Admission: FREE  

Further information: 

stjoeyspaevents@gmail.com 

 

Book launch with Cathy Mansell - Spend an afternoon with Dublin born author Cathy Mansell on 

Saturday 12th September, 2 ï 4pm, in Blanchardstown Library, where she’ll launch 2 of her books 
“Where the Shamrocks Grow” and “Galway Girl”. Everyone welcome! 

 

mailto:stjoeyspaevents@gmail.com


 

What or where could this be? 
Clue: feature on the landscape about 30 years ago! 

Answer next week. 

 

 

Foster Carers Needed - Can You Help?  
Foster Carers are required to provide a safe and 

stable home for children 

0 - 18 years old, who 

cannot live at home.  

Children need 

Weekend, Emergency, Short-term and Long-term 

Foster Placements.  

We will provide you with support, training and 

financial assistance.  

If you would like more information please 

contact the Fostering Team at telephone 01-

6206350.  

 

Breastfeeding Buddy System 
Are you a new breastfeeding Mum, or are you 

pregnant and wishing to breastfeed? 
 

Do you have questions, concerns or just want to 

chat with another Mum who has been there 

Then the Breastfeeding Buddy System is for you. 
 

To connect with a Breastfeeding Buddy near you, 

register at www.friendsofbreastfeeding.ie 

This service is entirely free of charge 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you need someone to talk to? If you are 12-25, 

struggling with how you feel and want to talk, 

Jigsaw can help. Jigsaw is a safe place where 

young people can get help that is free and 

confidential. We provide one to one support and 

information about mental health and wellbeing to 

help you feel better and get back on track. 
 

Jigsaw Clondalkin provides a service to those 

living in the Clondalkin and Lucan area. 

It’s easy to make an appointment, please just 

contact us at 01-5380087 or email 

clondalkin@jigsaw.ie 

You can also find us on facebook as Jigsaw 

Clondalkin or on twitter @Jigclondalkin. 

 

 

Confucius say....  
By three methods we may learn wisdom:  

Firs, by reflection, which is noblest;  

Second, by imitation, which is easiest;  

and third by experience, which is the 

bitterest.  

http://www.friendsofbreastfeeding.ie/
mailto:clondalkin@jigsaw.ie


 
 
 
 
 
Minister Frances Fitzgerald TD – Fine 
Gael 
Constituency Office: 12 Main Street Lucan 

01 457 7712. Frances.fitzgerald@oir.ie  

www.francesfitzgerald.ie  

Launch of the Lucan Festival: I attended the 

launch of the Lucan Festival in The Elm Leaf, with 

Italian Ambassador Giovani Braccesi. The Lucan 

Festival Committee, chaired by Joe Byrne, have put 

together another fantastic array of events for this 

year’s Festival. Looking forward to a great weekend 

of events!   

Pedestrian Crossing on Griffeen Road: I am 

dissatisfied with the failure to install a pedestrian 

crossing on Griffeen Road outside Griffeen Valley 

Educate Together. I have been in contact with 

Minister O’Sullivan, who has assured me that this is 

a matter of priority. In the meantime, a temporary 

warden is in place to facilitate the safe crossing of 

children. SDCC intervened to confirm that they 

have received assurances that the works should 

begin next week.  

 
Derek Keating Local TD - Fine Gael 
(Peace Commissioner) 

Tel/Text: 087 285 7435. Office: 01 618 4014. 

Email: info@derekkeating.net 

Web: www.derekkeating.net  

Lucan Advice Clinic every 1
st
 & 3

rd
 Mondays, 

10am-11am, or by appointment, in Insomnia Café 

in Ballyowen Castle Shopping Centre 

Waste Facility Permit: I had planned to convene a 

Public Meeting in the Spa Hotel on Thursday 3rd 

September at 7.30pm. 

I have been given assurances that the proposal will 

not in fact be on the scale of that depicted in the 

advertisement. In such circumstances, I believe it is 

prudent to defer Thursday's Meeting until such time 

as the situation demands. Thank you for your many 

helpful supportive comments to me on this issue.  

Ballyowen Special Care Unit: I am concerned at 

the HIQA report. I have contacted the Minister for 

Children and Youth Affairs on the matter. TUSLA 

have agreed an action plan with HIQA and it is 

being implemented. 

 
Joanna Tuffy TD Labour 
(Constituency Office Dispensary Lane, Lucan, 

Phone 62184000;  

E-mail joanna.tuffy@oireachtas.ie  

Website joannatuffy.ie twitter @joannatuffytd)  

Back To School: I wish the pupils, staff and 

parents of all Lucan primary and second level 

schools a happy and successful 2015 -2016 School 

Year. Best wishes to the Board, staff, pupils and 

parents of St Andrews National School in their new 

school.  

School Patronage: An interview with me on the 

subject of school patronage was published in last 

week's edition of the Irish Catholic. If anyone 

would like a copy please contact me or it can be 

viewed online at 

 http://www.irishcatholic.ie/article/problems-

patronage and please feel free to contact me if you 

have any comments. 

 

 

Cllr. William Lavelle - Fine Gael  
Chairman of SDCC Planning & Transport Committee 

36 St. Andrews Drive, Lucan. 0874107885 

wlavelle@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

Phoenix Park rail tunnel: For years I’ve 

campaigned to reopen the tunnel. I’m delighted that 

works commenced last month. The tunnel will 

reopen soon to take trains from Lucan/Adamstown 

to Dublin City Centre. I’m pushing for the opening 

of Kishoge Rail Station. 

Lucan Festival: I attended this week’s launch. The 

Family Fun-Day in Lucan Village takes place on 

Sunday 13
th

 September. 

Graffiti: At my request, the Council removed 

offensive graffiti at Esker Lane, Griffeen Valley 

Park and other locations. 

Griffeen Road: I’m working with Minister Frances 

Fitzgerald to secure completion of the new 

pedestrian crossing at Moy Glas/Griffeen Valley 

Educate Together. 

 

 
Cllr. Liona O’Toole – Independent  
lotoole@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 087-2795274 

www.lionaotoole.com 

Waste Facility Permit: I was happy to assist 

concerned residents and get clarification on the 

waste facility permit application at Esker Cemetery. 

No waste will actually be deposited on the site, but 

rather waste/debris material up to a maximum of 

400 tonnes will be removed from the site as part of 

a cleanup. Fresh topsoil will be used to replenish 

any waste material removed. I will continue to 

monitor this. 

County Development Plan 2016-2022: I have 

copies of the draft development plan/maps which I 

can make available and discuss any aspect of the 

plan with interested parties. Myself and my 

Community Alliance colleagues Paul and Guss 

have been working very hard to shape the plan to 

the benefit of Lucan and Palmerstown. Now is the 

chance for the public to have their say by making 

submissions. Deadline is 24
th

 September 2015. 

Political Notes  

mailto:info@derekkeating.net
http://www.derekkeating.net/
mailto:lotoole@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie
http://www.lionaotoole.com/


John Curran – Fianna Fáil General 
Election Candidate 
Ph: 085 816 7246085 816 7246 

E-Mail: johncurranff@gmail.com 

Lucan Festival: The Programme for this year’s 

Lucan festival was launched last week which runs 

from the 10th Sept to 13th Sept 2015. This year’s 

programme is full and varied with something for 

everyone. Festival details can be found 

on www.lucan-festival.com. This is a wonderful 

community event and I encourage everyone to come 

out and get involved. 

Lucan Pensioners hit by excessive Cuts and 

Taxes: Over recent weeks when I was out and 

about meeting people in Lucan, I was taken with the 

comments of many older people who complained of 

the litany of payment cuts, tax increases and 

additional stealth payments they have endured over 

recent years. I have taken some time to have a look 

at the taxes and cuts that have impacted on 

Pensioners and set some of them out in my Lucan 

Newsletter that will be distributed during 

September.  

 
 
Transport Users 
Finally next year the Phoenix 

Park rail tunnel will reopen after 

32 years since it closed in 1984. I campaigned since 

1986 to have it reopened. I had several items in 

various papers and magazines for it to be reopened. 

The planners finally gave in. Next year will be a 

great day for Lucan. Trains direct to Croke Park on 

big match days. This is a start for more trains to 

stop at Adamstown. The use of this underground 

tunnel is a first step for a direct rail link to the 

Airport benefiting all Ireland not just the inner city 

centre that gets everything. 

T. Newton 086 3127364. 

 
 
Lucan Library 
Phone: 6216422  

Mindfulness for Adults 

Calming and relaxing techniques to help cope with 

everyday stress and pressure. Wednesday 16
th

 

September at 11am. Booking required. 
 

Prevention of Cancer 

Talk by the Irish Cancer Society 

Thursday 17
th

 September 12.30-1.30pm 

Booking required 
 

Irish Heart Foundation 

Blood pressure checks and heart health information 

15 minute session per person.Thursday 17
th

 

September 4-8 pm. Booking required 
 

 

Acupuncture for Health and Wellbeing 

Auricular acupuncture used to promote health 

Tuesday 22
nd

 September at 11am 

Booking required 
 

Caring for Children with Special Needs 

Supportive discussion with occupational therapist 

and speech and language therapist 

Monday 14
th

 September at 7pm 

Booking required 
 

South Dublin Volunteer Centre 

Staffed information stand.  

Wednesday 30
th

 September – 2-4pm.  

All welcome to drop in.  
 

Irish Painting 

A Talk by the National Gallery of Ireland 

Monday 28
th

 September at 7pm 

Booking required 
 

Exhibitions ï Month of September 

Palmerstown Camera Cub 

Landscapes and portraits 
 

Irish Wheelchair Association 

Display by members of their crafts, jewellery and 

ceramics. 

 
 

Melodies in Autumn  
 

A concert presented by  
 

 

St Patr ick's Choir, 

Celbridge and  

 'The Cor Unum 

Singers'  
 

 

Will take place at the 

 Celbridge Manor Hotel, Clane Road 

 

 Saturday 26 th  September 2015 at 8pm  
 

Enjoy many highlights from popular shows, opera 

and operetta with sopranos Kathryn Smith and 

Antoinette Herry and Paul Kelly - tenor, 

accompanist Carole O'Connor, musical director 

Kathryn Smith 
 

 

Tickets ú15 - booking - 087 6389985 or email Pat 

at pat@pcsportsandpromotions.ie 
 

 

Join us for what promises to be a truly memorable 

evening. Proceeds to the refurbishments of the 

organ gallery at St Patrick's Church, Celbridge. 



 
 
 
 

 

LUCAN CHESS CLUB  
Lucan Chess Club has reopened 

following the summer break. 

Club nights are on Thursdays 

from 8.30pm until 11.00pm. 

We are particularly keen to 

welcome any experienced chess 

players living in the locality who might like to play 

for Lucan in the forthcoming inter-club leagues.  

The club is located at the side/rear of the 

Presbyterian Church on Main St, Lucan. (Entrance 

on Hanbury Lane opposite the gates of Italian 

Embassy). 

For further information contact;  

Jim Murray at 086-3547530086-3547530 or John 

McMahon at 087-6444293087-6444293.   

 

 

LUCAN PITCH & PUTT CLUB 
Results (18 V-Par) 

Gents Class 1 Winner: Chris Gallagher +11                                                                                                    

Gents Class 2 Winner: Jack King +7 (B1)                                                                                                                      

Gents Class 3 Winner: John Bryne +3 (B9)                                                                                                                             

Ladies Class 1 Winner: Linda Thomson +5                                                                                                               

Ladies Class 2 Winner: Rita Dillon -7 (B6) 

Results (Presidents Prize) 

Overall Gents Winner: Sean Dillon 94Pts                                                                                                        

Overall Ladies Winner: Siobhán McDonnell 81Pts                                                                                                     

Overall Gents Runner Up: Chris Gallagher 90Pts 

(B9)                                                                                             

Overall Ladies Runner Up: Philo Condron 80Pts                                                                                                                

Gents Class 1 Winner: Gary Ryan 88Pts                                                                                                              

Gents Class 2 Winner: Jack King 89Pts (B18)                                                                                                    

Gents Class 3 Winner: Jimmy Pegley 90Pts                                                                                                       

Ladies Class 1 Winner: Sandra Keogh 78Pts                                                                                                  

Ladies Class 2 Winner: Eileen Loakman 78Pts                                                                                                             

Ladies Class 3 Winner: Fionna Langan 79Pts                                                                                                                            

36 Gross Winner: Anthony Malone 86 Pts                                                                                                                     

Gents Best 18 Winner: David Lee 46Pts (B9)                                                                                                    

Ladies Best 18 Winner: Linda Thomson 42Pts 
 

Senior Persons League Final 

Lucan’s A Team were playing Erin’s 

Isle this week in Glenville for the 

final of the Dublin Senior Person’s 

League. After a 3-0 defeat in the 

doubles the 5 points needed to retain 

the title was going to be a big ask. No problem for 

John Forde and his team who made a great 

comeback and won 5 singles in order to win the 

match! Congratulations to everyone on the team, a 

brilliant win.  

 

Music 

We have music this Saturday night by Christy 

McNally. Everyone welcome. Saturday night is also 

the presentation to the junior gent’s team who won 

the Dublin League earlier in the season so hopefully 

will be a good night! On the 19
th

 September we 

have music by Feedback and on the 3
rd

 October we 

have music by Collie. For all social fixtures check 

out our website or the noticeboard.  
 

Handicap Matchplay 

Best of luck to everyone playing in the Club 

Handicap Matchplay at the weekend.  The final is 

scheduled for 5.30pm on Sunday so all support 

welcome up for this.  

Last Card 

Last card is 2.30pm this Saturday. 
 

Dublin Matchplay & Leinster Mixed     

The DCB Matchplay was on last weekend with all 

semi-finals and finals taking place in Portmarnock 

on the Sunday. Congratulations to Keith Redmond 

on winning the Senior Matchplay against Joy Joyce 

in what was a brilliant game. Keith came back from 

a couple down to getting numerous birdies and a 

hole in one on the 35th to get the game back to 

level. Keith took the title for the second time in 3 

years on the second tie hole after a great 

match. Well done to Jack King who finished runner 

up in the Junior Grade in Portmarnock as well. 

The Leinster Mixed was on the same day and was 

taking place in The Acres Pitch & Putt Club. 

Congratulations to Brenda Purcell and Terry 

McMorrow who finished runners up. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BRIDGE CLASSES FOR 
BEGINNERS 

Starting September in Confey 

Community Centre behind the Library 

7.30 – 9.30 pm 

Phone 087-6008351 

or email  

confeycastlebridgeclub@gmail.com 
 

Also New Members Welcome 

 

ST. MARYõS LUCAN  
BRIDGE CLUB 

 
Bridge resumes on Monday 7th September. 

Play commences at 10am. 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:confeycastlebridgeclub@gmail.com


The ACRE Project's Annual 5K Road 
Race, Jog and Family Walk 
will take place on Saturday, 5 September 2015 at 3 

p.m. starting and ending at the Salesian College,  

Maynooth Road, Celbridge. W23 

WOXK, Co Kildare. 

While registration can take place on 

the day, it is quickest and simplest 

for all to register by accessing / 

clicking on the following link: 

http://registration.precisiontiming.co.uk/events/prev

iew?id=366 

Registration is €10 per entry.  All proceeds go to 

The ACRE Project. 

 

 

 

Walk for fun and get healthy all year 
round! 
Lucan walking group meets in Griffeen Park 

(2.5km and 5km 

option). 

All meet in Lucan 

leisure centre car park 

Mondays and 

Thursdays 19.30pm 

sharp.  

New members welcome.    

For more information contact Áine  

by email: lucanwalking@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
ñStop saying I wish, Start saying I willò. 
 

ñRemind yourself of what good you offer the 

worldò. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

AA DDVV EERRTT II SSII NN GG  RRAA TT EESS  

¶ Line ads of 15 words or less cost ú2.00 

¶ Line ads containing more than 15 words cost 

20 cent for every word in the entire ad.  

¶ Block/Display adverts must be negotiated at 

Newsletter Office on THURSDAYS ONLY, 

from 10am-1pm. Tel: 6217041. It is advisable 

to book these ads one week in advance. 

¶ No Business Ad. will be carried for two 

consecutive weeks, with only ONE AD. per 

person or business 

¶ Lost & Found ads. ï No Charge 

¶ WEDNESDAY 10pm is the DEADLINE 
Ads should be placed in an envelope containing the 

correct payment and dropped to any of the 

following addresses before deadline:  

 

St. Mary’s Parish Centre, Church Grounds 

Or 3 Hillcrest Walk, Lucan.  

Please do not ring doorbells when leaving in items 

for the Newsletter!  

 

While Lucan Newsletter accepts  

publication in good faith, we cannot be held 

responsible for the reliability of our advertisers.   

 
 

 

Society of St Vincent de Paul, 

Dublin                

Ever think of Volunteering? 

 
It's a wonderful way to give 

something back. 

 

3 or 4 hours a week is all that is required. 

Volunteers needed for home visitations 

and Vincent's shops. 

 

Please contact Siobhan Tyrell on 

01 8198414 or siobhan.tyrrell@svpeast.ie 

5K 
Charity Walk 

 

Organised by 
 

Ahmadiyya Muslim 
Youth Association Ireland 

 
All proceeds goes to 

 

The National Childrenôs Hospital  

Tallaght 

 

Register and Donate 

https://www.mycharity.ie/events/amya-

charitywalk 
 

Donations can be paid upon arrival 

Saturday 5
th

 September 
 

At 

11.30 am 

In 

Corkagh Park 

Clondalkin 

St. John’s Road Entrance 

http://registration.precisiontiming.co.uk/events/preview?id=366
http://registration.precisiontiming.co.uk/events/preview?id=366
mailto:lucanwalking@gmail.com


Church Notices ð 6 th  September  2015 
 

 Twenty Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

 
St. Mary's  
Lucan 
 Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 8.45am, 

9.45am,  

11am, 12.15pm and 7 pm 
 

Weekday Masses – Monday to Saturday 10am  
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament (Nuns 

Chapel), on Thursday 2pm-4pm and Saturday  

7.30 pm – 9.00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday after  

10 am Mass and after the 6.30pm Mass 
 

Baptisms: Baptism will take place every weekend.  

We ask parents to call to the Sacristy to book at 

least one month before ceremony. 
 

 
 

Divine Mercy 
Lucan South 
Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 10.30 am and 12 noon 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday – Friday 9.15 am 
 

Adoration and Prayer: 
Adoration – Friday 10am-3pm 

Prayer Group – Monday 8pm-9pm 

Scripture Reading – Tuesday 9.45am-10.45am 
 

Baptisms: Parents are asked to attend an 

information meeting before making arrangements or 

booking dates. 

 

 

Come and Fellowship 
with the Holy Spirit 
Bush Centre, Balgaddy, Lucan South 

Every Saturday from 6pm – 8pm.  

Call: 087-3744782. 

Come and experience the Lord.  

www.InHisPresenceIntercessors.com 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

St. Patrick's 
Esker / Dodsboro / 
Adamstown 
Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 7.00 pm, 9 am, 10.30 am and  

12 noon Folk Mass 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday to Saturday 10am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturdays after  

10am and 7pm Masses 

 

Baptisms: 1
st
 and 3

rd
 Sundays at 12.45pm and 2

nd
 

Saturday at 12.30pm. 

At least four weeks’ notice is required to facilitate 

preparation. Applications between 10am and 

1.00pm Monday to Friday at Parish Office or after 

any Mass as Parents are required to attend a pre-

Baptism Meeting. Bookings cannot be  

accepted on the telephone or by email.  

  

 

Lucan Methodist  
Church 
Sunday: 10am Holy Communion  

 

 

Lucan Presbyterian  
Church 
Sunday: 10.30am Morning Worship 

Crèche and Children’s Ministry.  

All Welcome. 

 

 

St. Andrew’s   
Church of Ireland 
Sunday: St. Andrewôs - 9am and 10am  

St. Maryôs Leixlip 11.30am  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.inhispresenceintercessors.com/

